
SIREN Informed Consent Forms 
 

 
The Sponsor/Investigator of POST-ICECAP does not allow edits to this central IRB 
approved main consent form for this multicenter trial. This is to ensure equity of the 
language across the enrolling sites. Your site may add site-specific content in a single 
contained section below the universal text if necessary.  This section is limited to 
information that pertains specifically to your local institution. 

 
 
Please note the process for submitting informed consent forms for POST-ICECAP as sites 
submit ceding applications to local IRBs.  All SIREN informed consent forms are approved by 
the Advarra Central IRB (ER-CIRB) with the parent protocol.  The informed consent form is a 
completely locked down form, to be used consistently across POST-ICECAP sites.  Please 
submit this form to your local IRB as is, without making any site specific changes.  The current 
ER-CIRB approved form to be used is located in the POST-ICECAP Toolbox and the Getting 
Started page.   
 
Where local site and study team contact information needs to be included, this will populate 
directly into the form after the site application is submitted to and approved by the ER-CIRB.  In 
very limited circumstances, when institutionally required language is requested by the IRB, there 
is potential to add a separate site specific section at the end of the form prior to the signature 
page.  However, for the time being, please submit the form as is.  Additions will only be 
considered per a request from the IRB, and will be discussed on a case by case basis. Should 
this request from the IRB be made, please provide at the earliest time the additional requested 
language in a separate document for review by the SIREN CCC.  Please do not edit or insert 
language into the body of the trial-wide approved ICF.    
 
Please note that while HIPAA language is already included in the body of the consent form, a 
separate local HIPAA form is acceptable for use, so long as it is signed and dated by 
subject/LAR.    
 
We understand that this process differs from how the ICF review process has operated for other 
trials.  We are happy to help as we move along with this process; please let us know if we can 
be of assistance.  Please also note the below statement from Advarra regarding this process for 
SIREN trials.   
 
__________________________________________________________________________ 
As you know, Advarra is the single IRB for the SIREN network trials.  If your organization has a 
negotiated process in place with Advarra specifically as it pertains to the Informed Consent 
language, please note that the established process that has been in place with your site and 
Advarra is suspended for the SIREN network’s trials.  SIREN has their own IC process which 
Advarra will follow for these specific trials.  Any non-SIREN trials will follow the established 
process you already have in place with Advarra.   
  
If you have any questions regarding this please contact POST-ICECAP-contact@umich.edu 
  
Thank you for your attention with this matter, 
Best regards, 
Advarra Institutional Services Team & SIREN  
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